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2021 Top Designs

Newsletter No 3 - 2021
Congratulations to Emily Shaw whose VET Creative and Digital Media animation was included in the 2021 Top
Designs exhibition. The work was on display at the Melbourne Museum with 91 other successful applicants.

Emily’s animation is a mock fashion advertisement for Blaidd, a fictional brand of streetwear. This year’s Top Designs
is unigue as it reflects the extraordinary circumstances of students who completed their VCE in 2020.
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NCAT Music students, Monigue and Bianca Hirschfeld, who excelled in the VCAA Top Acts, were commissioned to
provide musical entertainment for the event.

Marcus Newman - PHOTO IMAGING TRAINER / VET CREATIVE AND DIGITAL MEDIA TRAINER



in Electrotechnology.

Industry.

encouragement.

Carina Gauci - PAE

Building Futures - Women in Construction

On Thursday 6th May, the CFMEU held a careers day highlighting women
working in the Construction Industry. Two of our female Technology
students attended this event; Tamika who is studying Carpentry and Carina

The ‘Building Futures’ campaign is designed to encourage young women,
parents and Careers Advisors to consider careers in the Construction
Industry, and promote the change of attitudes regarding women within the

During the day Tamika and Carina not only had the opportunity to see some
of the various jobs that Commercial Construction can offer, they also had
the opportunity to speak to some female apprentices for advice and

Jenny Rose - FURNITURE MAKING TEACHER

CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

Wednesday 9th June
Friday 11th June
Monday 14th June
Tuesday 15th June
Friday 25th June
Monday 12th July
Friday 23'd July
Saturday 24t July
Tuesday 10t August
Wednesday 11th August
Thursday 19th August

Tuesday 24th August
Friday 17th September

GAT EXAM POSTPONED - NEW DATE TO BE ANNOUNCED
End Semester 1

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday - students do not attend
Start of Semester 2

Term 2 ends

Term 3 begins

WHAT IF Music performance - Scout Productions, 7.00pm
WHAT IF Music performance - Scout Productions, 2.00pm
Information Evening - for prospective 2022 enrolments
VET PD Day - students do not attend

Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences - students to attend conferences only
(no classes)
Year 10 Meningococcal Immunisations

Term 3 ends




Term 2 Ends

This has been an incredibly busy and challenging term for students, teachers and parents/carers.

The term started well, with students focused, and more settled. We organised for the school formal to be early in
the year to avoid COVID lockdowns and, thank goodness. it was able to go ahead as planned. It was attended by
almost half the Year 10-12 student cohort and was a great night. Students and staff got up to dance and had fun. The
formal is always one of the year’s highlight and having it earlier brought students together more. The Year 12 Theatre
Studies students were able to perform their play, "Tracks”, to a live audience which added to the excitement for
students and audience alike.

Information Evening on 18th May

The event was a great success. It was well attended with the
auditorium full. Our student leaders and helpers were absolutely
outstanding and great ambassadors for the college.

In a couple of areas, where teachers were
unable to attend, the students took charge,
informing tour groups about the programs.
Our student speakers: Grace Davidson from
10 Arts, Mitchell Seath from Pre-App and
Josh Guest from VCE were superb. | had
several parents comment to me that they
actually got tears in their eyes listening to
them. They and parent, Andrew Butler,
whose son Jack, is in Year 12, spoke with
passion and from the heart about NCAT and
its staff. Thank you to everyone involved for
your terrific contribution to making the
evening such a great success.

COVID hits - again

Unfortunately, students and staff had to pivot back to remote learning which works well for some students and not
so well for others. We were delighted to have Year 11 and 12 back after one week and all students back after two
weeks. The new restrictions meant that we were required to cancel Year 10 work experience and postpone Preapp
and VCAL work placements. At this stage we will reschedule the Structured Work Placements to October as these
count as one unit and form part of a students’ VCAL credits. Excursions and incursions were deferred to next term
including the VET Taster day for external students when hundreds of students from other schools come to try our
VET programs. This will now run on the 16 July.

Music Performances Streamed
Because of COVID restrictions many of the Music performances planned for the end of Term will now be recorded
and streamed.

Attendance and Explanations for Absences
Regular attendance is critical for success. NCAT and DET expect students’ attendance to be 90% at minimum and all
absences to be accounted for on the day of absence.

Please check your student’s attendance levels on Compass and explain || INEGENGTNEG




